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Church votes overwhelmingly to keep Salvation Army soup kitchen
 
A Bournemouth Church has voted by a large majority to allow a soup-kitchen project to remain operational in its grounds.
 
St Peter’s Church Bournemouth has played host to the Salvation Army soup kitchen for more than 20 years, but recently the continuation of the project – which also provides foot-care for homeless clients – had been called into question over fears about the appropriateness of the site for project.
 
On Monday 16 April, a public discussion forum was held in the church, attended by representatives from the church, the council and the local police force, chaired by the Bishop of Southampton the Rt Revd Jonathan Frost. 
 
During the meeting, about 50 people in attendance heard background information from council representatives including Councillor David Smith, who highlighted the large scale of the problem of homelessness in Bournemouth – last year numbering more instances even than Birmingham – and from a response Sergeant from Bournemouth Constabulary, who spoke about the practical ways in which the force is managing homelessness in the town.
Speakers both for and against the project from the parish, and representatives from the Salvation Army were also heard, before DCC (District Church Council) members voted 10-1 in favour of allowing the project to stay, also resolving to work closely with authorities in the future to best meet the needs of both the homeless community and the town.
A statement from St Peter’s DCC read: "St Peter's Church commends the Salvation Army for the work which they are doing with the homeless and is happy for them to continue to use St Peter's Churchyard. “The Church looks forward to working with the Borough Council and other agencies on the wider issues."  Chairing the meeting, the Bishop of Southampton, the Right Reverend Jonathan Frost said:  

“The Church wants to support everything that is good about Bournemouth, and it has been most encouraging to see the church and the community coming together to share experience and wisdom in seeking the best way forward.
Following the decision, the Bishop added: “I am greatly encouraged by the outcome of the vote.

“The message of Jesus is one of good news to those of us experiencing any manner of difficulty, and for ordinary folk who find themselves in an impossible situation at the bottom of life’s scrapheap.

“Christians know that those who are forgotten by society are not forgotten by God. 
“Our Christian partners in the Salvation Army know this and have a long established record of ‘walking the talk’. 

“It is a huge privilege for the Christian community at St Peter’s to partner with the SA in serving those on the very margins of our society, and it is this kind of ministry which makes us a church.”
�The Bishop of Southampton with one of the Soup Kitchen clients ahead of Monday’s meeting.
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